















Finding the ways that work

































The Honorable Eduardo Garcia 1020 N Street, Room 160 Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: AB 2627 (Kalra): California Migratory Bird Protection - SUPPORT

Dear Assemblymember Garcia:

On behalf of above-signed organizations, we are writing in support of Assembly Bill 2627: California Migratory Bird Protection. This measure promotes conservation of migratory birds while providing guidance to industry on compliance with laws protecting migratory birds. Specifically, the bill does the following:

- 1. Ensures that birds protected under the federal Migratory Bird Treaty Act (MBTA) continue to be protected in California;
- 2. Provides a pathway for entities to obtain authorization of incidental take of migratory birds where they implement effective best management practices; and
- 3. Provides for a transparent reporting process whereby entities seeking incidental take authorization can self-certify compliance.

We believe these steps would create certainty for industry and maintain a commonsense balance of development and conservation.

This year is the 100th anniversary of the federal Migratory Bird Treaty Act. The MBTA is one of the nation's oldest and most effective environmental laws. It is credited with saving iconic bird species, including the

Sandhill Crane and the Snowy Egret, incentivizing the development of best management practices to reduce impacts to birds from industrial operations, and holding companies like BP and Exxon accountable for events like oil spills that kill tens of thousands of birds and other wildlife. Overall, the MBTA protects not only the nation's biodiversity but also billions in economic benefits that birds provide to the U.S. annually.

Unfortunately, the Trump Administration and members of Congress are weakening the MBTA through administrative and legislative efforts. The Trump Administration's actions create a huge loophole in the MBTA, allowing companies to engage in activities that routinely kill large numbers of migratory birds without requiring any avoidance, minimization, or compensation for those impacts. They would largely eliminate liability for impacts to birds from events like the Deepwater Horizon oil spill. The federal efforts undermine California's ability to protect migratory birds within the state and along our coastlines and creates uncertainty for the regulated community.

Assembly Bill 2627 addresses this situation by reaffirming that California has sovereign authority to protect migratory birds within its borders and by providing a clear path forward for authorizing take of migratory birds where best management practices and reporting requirements are met. While California law already strictly prohibits the killing of non-game migratory birds, it does not provide a pathway to comply with the law for industries whose activities inevitably kill birds. AB 2627 is designed to strike a balance between the need to protect migratory birds from unnecessary take and the burdens imposed on businesses and the Department of Fish & Wildlife to ensure compliance with the law.

It is important to note that AB 2627 does not change existing law related to the California Environmental Quality Act, the California Endangered Species Act, or California's Fully Protect Species provisions. Moreover, AB 2627 does not change the status quo for any entity that does not seek take authorization. In other words, AB 2627 creates a pathway for compliance for entities that want it, but entities may also choose to continue to operate as they always have without any additional requirements.

Protecting California's biodiversity, including its migratory birds, will only become more difficult in the future. California must step up to protect its birds and biodiversity as the federal government continues to retreat. AB 2627 strikes a reasonable balance between development and conservation. It is for these reasons that we urge your support of AB 2627.

Thank you,

Juan Altamirano

Associate Director of Policy

Audubon California

Jay Ziegler Director

External Affairs & Policy

Jena Price

Legislative Director

California League of Conservation Voters

Jose Gonzales Founder

Latino Outdoors

Katie Umekubo

Senior Attorney, Nature Program Natural Resources Defense Council

Marce Gutiérrez-Graudinš

Founder / Director

Azul

Dan Jacobson

Environment California

State Director

Pablo Garza

Political Director, Ecosystems Environmental Defense Fund Susan Jordan Executive Director

California Coastal Protection Network

Eddie Moreno Advocate

Sierra Club California

Rico Mastrodonato

Senior Government Relations Manager

The Trust for Public Land

Jennifer Clary

Water Program Manager Clean Water Action

David Lewis Executive Director Save The Bay

Chuck Mills

Director, Public Policy and Grants

California ReLeaf

Geoff McQuilkin
Executive Director
Mono Lake Committee

Sarah Aird Co-Director

Californians for Pesticide Reform

Arthur Pugsley
Senior Attorney

Los Angeles Waterkeeper

Rachel Sarnoff Executive Director The 5 Gyres Institute

Leslie Mintz Tamminen Ocean Program Director Seventh Generation Advisors

Christopher Chin Executive Director The Center for Oceanic Awareness, Research, and Education (COARE) Dianna Cohen

Chief Executive Officer Plastic Pollution Coalition

Dr. Elizabeth Dougherty Executive Director Wholly H2O

Holly Martinez

Director of Programs and Advocacy

State Parks Foundation

Morgan Patton Executive Director

Environmental Action Committee of West Marin

Mark Hennelly

Vice President, Legislative Affairs and Public

Policy

California Waterfowl